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MINUTES
SCOTTISH COURT SERVICE BOARD 

MEETING:  6 FEBRUARY 2012, CROWN OFFICE, EDINBURGH
Present:

Rt Hon Lord Hamilton, Lord President, (Chair)
Rt Hon Lord Gill, Lord Justice Clerk (Items 1 - 3 only)
Eleanor Emberson
Johan Findlay OBE JP
Debbie Crosbie

Sheriff Iona McDonald

Sheriff Principal Alastair Dunlop QC
Elizabeth Carmichael CBE 

Sheriff Derek Pyle 

Tony McGrath 
Robert Milligan QC
Also Attended: 

Eric McQueen, Executive Director Field Services, SCS 
Steve Humphreys, Executive Director Judicial Office for Scotland, (Item 7 only)

Nicola Bennett, Director Finance, SCS (Items 1 – 5 only)

Stephen Coulter, Director Planning and Performance, SCS 


Margaret Peattie, Secretariat Business Manager, SCS, (Minutes)
Apologies:

Mark Higgins

The Rt Hon Lord Reed was today being sworn in as a Justice of the UK Supreme Court and this appointment meant that he had had to resign as a member of the Scottish Court Service.  The Board recorded its thanks to Lord Reed for his very valuable contribution to the SCS and wished him well in his new appointment.  The Chair would now reflect on the appointment of a judge of the Court of Session to succeed Lord Reed on the Board.
1.
Minutes of the Meeting of 5 December 2011
1.1
The Minutes were approved.
2.
Matters Arising

2.1
There were no matters arising which would not be discussed elsewhere on the Agenda. 
3.
Future Court Structures (SCS/Feb12/03)
3.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.
4.
Fees Optimisation and Income Generation
4.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.
5.
SCS Business Plan and Planning Assumptions (SCS/Feb12/05)
5.1
The record of the discussion under this agenda item is considered confidential and exempt from publication.
6.
Cross Justice Business Planning 
6.1
The Board received a presentation from Catherine Dyer, Crown Agent and Chief Executive of the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS) on business development and changes being implemented within the organisation and across the justice system.
6.2
COPFS was implementing a wide ranging restructuring programme which included: 
· a move towards the centralisation of specialist business units, 
· introducing a greater degree of flexibility of staffing resource and focus on 
specialisation; and

· a drive to make more effective use of technology.   

This programme aimed to increase efficiency of business throughput and the joint discussions and planning activity which had taken place with SCS and other justice organisations was an important element of tackling current and emerging challenges.

6.3
The Board thanked Catherine for her most encouraging and informative presentation and commended the joint approach to delivering efficiencies across the justice system.
7.
Consultation on Tribunal Reform 
7.1
The Board noted that the Scottish Government intended to bring forward legislation to reform arrangements for judicial leadership of tribunal judiciary sitting in devolved tribunals and to reform the administrative arrangements for those tribunals.  A consultation paper on this was expected shortly.
7.2
Proposals were also being developed by the Ministry of Justice to devolve judicial leadership and administrative responsibility for UK and GB tribunals operating in Scotland to the Lord President and Scottish Government respectively.  It was not known when consultation on these proposals would begin. 
8.
Response to Court User Survey 2011 (SCS/Feb12/06)
8.1
 At its last meeting the Board received a presentation on the outcome of the 2011 survey.  The Executive was carrying out further analysis and responses to two open questions had been disaggregated down to court level and user type.  Further secondary analysis would be carried out to identify underlying themes.

8.2
Business teams within each Sheriffdom, the Court of Session and High Court of Justiciary would be invited to draw up action plans containing the survey results for their particular area with the actions they propose to take in response.  This work, which would be overseen by the Judiciary and Court User Project Board, tied in with work to achieve Customer Service Excellence (CSE) accreditation in local areas.  Survey results in areas which had started CSE applications showed an overall improvement in user satisfaction.
8.3
The Board was content with the follow up action proposed.
9.
Staff Survey 2011-12
9.1
A brief oral update on the headline figures from the staff survey was provided.  It was agreed that the People Committee would receive for scrutiny a more detailed analysis of the results and the Executive’s response.  The Committee would provide a report to the Board in due course.
Action:  People Committee to scrutinise the analysis of the staff survey results and the Executive’s response and report to the Board when ready.
10.
Corporate Plan Delivery Status Report (SCS/Feb12/07)
10.1
The Board received the latest update on key achievements and work to be completed by the end of March.
10.2
The business case to re-locate the business of the stipendiary magistrates and justice of the peace courts to the sheriff court building in Glasgow had been agreed and this achievement was welcomed by the Board.  It was also noted that 7% of all fines received in November and December were via the on-line payment system, which exceeded the 5% threshold set for the full year in the Board scorecard.
11.
Any Other Business
SCS Audit Committee
11.1
The Committee Chair reported that an appraisal exercise on individual and Committee performance would be carried out using a questionnaire similar to the one used by the Board in 2011 and the self assessment checklist set out in the Audit Scotland report ‘Role of Boards’.  The Committee Chair would also have one-to-one discussions with any Committee member if requested.  A report on the appraisal exercise would be submitted to the Board after the end of the current financial year.
12.
Date of the Next Meeting
12.1
Monday 19 March 2012 in Dundee Sheriff Court.
Scottish Court Service
